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Monday 19th April 2021 
Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
I am writing to you all to let you know about our plans for Year 6 during their final term at Vernon.   
 
We are in the process of planning end of year assessments for the children. This will be a joint approach 
alongside the other primary schools in Poynton, Disley and Adlington and will incorporate teacher 
assessments. Poynton High School have confirmed that they will not be setting children in Year 7, but have 
asked us to provide information to inform their planning. We are also currently awaiting further information 
about transition to High School and will let you know as soon as we know more about these plans. 
 
I would also like to reassure you that despite ongoing Covid-19 restrictions, we will be celebrating our Year 6’s 
time at Vernon in the most incredible way to show our appreciation of their time with us. We are currently 
planning a special performance that will be recorded and uploaded to Google Classroom so that everyone is 
able to watch it. 
 
We would also like to invite all of our wonderful Year 6 children into school on Friday 16th July at 4.30pm until 
7.00pm. We are planning a socially distanced celebration on the school playground/field. We would like to be 
able to say farewell to all the children together as safely as possible, giving them their certificates and gifts. We 
will also be taking some photographs to commemorate the occasion and these will be shared on Google 
Classroom and the school website. We have lots of plans for this special Year 6 celebration, including a 
barbecue and games! 
 
I am incredibly proud of every child in Year 6 for what they have achieved, even during such an unprecedented 
time as this. I am looking forward to giving them the send-off that they thoroughly deserve! 
 
 
Yours faithfully, 
 
Mrs J Carvell   
Headteacher  


